EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE 

CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND 

SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 22 JULY 2004

CROS.99/04
THREE YEAR BUDGET 2005/06 TO 2007/08 – FIRST FORECAST AND TIMETABLE
The Head of Finance presented report FS.15/04 summarising the projected cost of supporting service levels and the potential resources available to the Council over the three year period to 2007/08 and commenting on a range of issues which would impact on the provision of services and the level of Council Tax over that period. 

There was a projected Budget deficit of almost £200,000 for 2005/06 rising to £300,000 in 2007/08.   There were a number of major issues facing the Council in the next three years, including funding the Pensions Fund Deficit, Single Status and Job Evaluation issues, Concessionary Fares, Talkin Tarn and the future impact of any non-recurring spending bids.  Those could be offset by increased income from Treasury Management Projections, increased trading and charging opportunities and the Gershon efficiency review.

Mrs Brown further advised that the Government had recently issued the outcome of its spending review including efficiency savings, which would mean a tight settlement for 2005/06.  Full details would not be known until the Grant Settlement was issued in December 2004.  The Government was also conducting a balance of funding review, upon which an announcement was expected on 20 July 2004.

A timetable to guide the Budget process was also submitted for information.

The Chairman reported that Members could obtain copies of the Gershon report from the Print Room and suggested that the Committee could hold a workshop when details of the efficiency savings figures became available.

In considering the matter, Members made the following comments:

1. The Executive had been recommended to receive the report and consider their response and their Budget Policy Statement.  It would have been better if this Committee had sight of that response and had been able to comment upon it.

2. The anticipated surplus of £3m on the Housing Revenue Account had arisen as a result of the rent paid by people on the City’s housing estates.  A proportion of that money should be re‑directed to benefit and support the community from where it came via the provision of disabled adaptation grants, etc. rather than the “community” in the wider sense of the word.

3. Details of the size of the impacts detailed at paragraph 5.2 of the report should be provided as soon as possible in order to assist the Committee in its consideration of the Budget.

In response the Portfolio Holder for Policy, Performance Management, Finance and Resources indicated that the Budget planning process had moved on since last year and he did not see the need for such a statement to be made.  As regards point 2. above, then the Committee should advise him as to the areas where they would wish such monies directed.   Every effort would be made to ensure that the Committee was kept fully informed as to details of the impacts at point 3. above.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive reminded Members that Overview and Scrutiny could promote policies to support the Budget in order that those may be worked up and included within the process in good time.

In response to a question, Mrs Brown advised that the 2.5% savings identified were likely to be year on year.

RESOLVED – That the report be noted, subject to the issues raised by Members, as detailed at 1. – 3. above.

